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Amnesty International

Blackheath and Greenwich
Newsletter 
12 January 2021
and Group Annual General Meeting
Group Meeting Tuesday, 
1. Introductions, Apologies, appointment of Newsletter Writer.  
Introductions and welcome to a new member, Lisa. Nancy was appointed Newsletter writer for January. Nancy asked if she could do an audio recording and this was agreed with those present.  There were apologies from Ken, Olwen, Angela and Graham, and Nancy read out a note to the group from Angela saying that Graham is self-isolating at home with Covid19, and wishing the group a constructive and healthy 2021.  All wished to relay wishes for good health to Graham. 
2. Group AGM
a) Minutes of AGM 2020 accepted

b) Chair’s Report, as circulated, accepted

c) Treasurer’s Report, as circulated, accepted (*see further discussion)
d) Elections of 

· Chair: Rachel (see further discussion*)

· Vice Chair: Roger 

· Treasurer: David We

· Secretary: David Wi

e) Appointment of other roles   

· Social Media co-ordinator: Simon 

· Newsletter Writers : Brigitte, Roger, Nancy, Melanie (we hope Graham, too)
· Campaign co-ordinators: 

· China: Angela (see further discussion*)

· Central America: Roger

· Myanmar: Brigitte

· Colombia: Nancy
· Iran: Dee
· Membership: Secretary (TBC) and Graham

· Hospitality (refreshments and opening of meeting venues): Brigitte

· Website managers:  David WW (see further question*)
· Book Sale co-ordinators: Ann, Brigitte,Geoff

· Letter Writing co-ordinators: Brigitte

· Events co-ordinator: Individual members will continue to arrange speakers
*Donations were discussed and it was agreed to donate a further £1000 to Amnesty International UK, bringing our total donations to £5000.

*Rachel accepted the role of Chair for a further year, conditional upon freedom to consult and make administrative decisions with the other three AIBG elected officers, outside of the group meetings, especially where there are time constraints.  She has very limited time and will stand down if her condition is in any way unacceptable.  Rachel will happily stand down if there is someone who would like to become Chair. She emphasized that there are no secrets and everything is discussed openly. 
David We. commented that there is some sensitivity around Rachel’s condition and he asked us to flag that up or discuss at another meeting.  Rachel declined to chair this discussion, but was very happy for anyone who wants to take over, to take over.
Geoff mentioned that the procedure when he took on the Secretarial role was already to consult on agenda items with the Chair, Treasurer and Vice Chair.
Brigitte asked if Rachel should be Chair and this was agreed by those present.
 *In this instance, and in the case of other countries, such as Iran, Nancy expressed deep concern that possible state action against Campaign Co-ordinators might outway the benefits of informing our small group.  Roger questionned the rationale of not speaking up for human rights and Dee asserted that she wants to continue with Iran. David We asked if there could be further discusssion at a future meeting.
*Rachel asked if anyone besides David WW has log-in details for the website. No one present thought so.
3. Matters arising from December 2020 group meeting

Brigitte has plenty of stamps for posting letters, and confirmed to Ann that the price of overseas mailing is now £1.70.
It was agreed that finding speakers for the next meeting could be a group agenda item for every meeting.  Geoff has a document setting out guidelines to provide for speaker and will provide this for David.
4.  Campaigns
This agenda item was deferred to the next meeting.
5. Amnesty International UK 2021 Annual Conference 19th-20th June (NB also our book sale weekend) and 6. Book Sale
Geoff and Nancy will contact the Vicar of the Church of the Ascension to find out what other dates might be available.

6. Letter Writing
Deferred
8. Future Meetings
The two local counsellors from Greenwich and Lewisham to be asked to speak, either in February or March.
  
AOB
Lisa is now on the mailing list.
Amnesty International Blackheath & Greenwich Group – Chair’s review of 2020

2020 was a highly unusual year for everyone, memorable in many ways. It certainly has changed our

lives, also the way we have continued to work as a group. All things considered, we have achieved a

lot.

Our meetings in January, February and March were in the crypt of St. Margaret’s, we met in person!

From the April meeting onwards we were forced to move our meetings online. We tried a number of

different videoconferencing platforms because of the concerns about Zoom security; however, none

of them were sufficiently stable with participants not being able to log in at all, not hear, not see, not

be heard, be logged out etc.. So we agreed to continue with Zoom which also now seems to work

fairly reliably also for those with Apple devices. We have all learnt a lot about technology this year.

AIBG Book sales 2020

This would usually be a large section of the Chair’s report. Instead, it’s quite short. Whilst we have

Olwen’s garage filled with books and mine half-filled, we were not able to hold the June or the

November 2020 book sales because of the Covid restrictions. We have booked our usual dates for

book sales for 2021: 3rd Saturday of June (19 June 2021) and the Saturday after Remembrance

Sunday (20 November 2021).

Brigitte did contact our most important donors to keep them informed.

We hope that it will be possible to have book sales again in 2021 – by May 2021 hopefully the

infection rate will be much lower and many of us will have been successfully vaccinated. We have

also started to come up with some ideas as to how we can reduce the workload further and should

discuss this further.

Letter Writing

In January and February we had our usual monthly letter writing at the Greenwich Tavern. The

fourth Tuesday of March was the second day of the first countrywide lockdown. So we had to

change from our usual sociable letter writing evenings to writing letters on our own but many group

members are kindly preparing letters and circulating them to the group by email. Brigitte continues

to keep us supplied with stamps where required.

David and Dee kindly keep a log of the cases and number of letters we send each month. During

2020 have continued to write letters but realised that we have not been so good at keeping a log –

not so easy when you are not meeting in person in a pub. During 2020, we circulated 35 cases to the

group so, assuming that 10 letters were sent by group members per case plus cards for the 4

highlighted Write for Rights, we estimate around 390 for the year.

Speakers

We had some inspiring meetings thanks to various speakers from within the Amnesty movement

and other organisations.

In January, Kate Allen (Director of Amnesty International UK) came to our meeting. She told us about

Amnesty’s recent major achievements and outlined the main campaigns planned for 2020; I think

pandemic-related events may have changed the timetable and possibly priorities. If we asked the

same question about the financial situation of AIUK and the International Secretariat now, a year

later, it would probably not be any better.

In June Garry Ettle (AIUK Country Coordinator for Israel, Occupied Palestinian Territories and

Lebanon) gave us an overview of the situation in the OPT and the campaign against large tour

operators in the region.

In July Sherry Izadi (wife of Anoosheh Ashoori), Daren Nair (AIUK Board Member) and Sena Atici

(AIUK Individuals at Risk campaigns coordinator) joined our meeting. Sherry outlined how her

husband, a British-Iranian dual national was arrested in 2017 and is still in Evin prison. We discussed

how we as a group could support her campaign for his release, especially those of us in the

Lewisham East constituency.

In September we had an interesting discussion on refugees in Lewisham. Counsellor Kevin Bonavia

(Cabinet member for refugees) and Tewodros Negash (Refugee Resettlement Programme Manager

Lewisham) joined and gave us an overview of all that has happened since 2015; unfortunately some of the plans have been delayed because of Covid. Elaine van der Schaft (Community Organising Assistant at AIUK) also joined; she is meeting local groups to assess their needs and provide the support they require.

In October, Daren Nair joined our meeting, he is seeking re-election to the AIUK Board; the group

agreed to unanimously support his nomination.

In addition there have been various other online events hosted by other Amnesty Groups and

Amnesty UK which group members have attended.

Campaigning

AIBG is involved in a large number and wide range of campaigns.

· Cambodia: Since Ruth left the group we no longer have a campaign coordinator.

· Central America: We are writing lots of letters. The situation in so many countries in the region continues to be difficult for Human Rights Defenders which is very disappointing.

· China: Angela continues to monitor the situation carefully. Amnesty does not always provide its own regular updates. Whilst there have been successes the situation overall continues to be difficult.

· South America and Colombia: We are writing letters. Covid is contributing to increased violence and conflict in Colombia, as we as other restrictions and food insecurity.

· Iran: We are writing letters and support the campaigns in particular of Nazanin Zaghari-Ratcliffe and, since this summer, Anoosheh Ashoori.

· Israel / Palestine: Since Keith left the group we no longer have a campaign coordinator.

· Lewisham as a Borough of Sanctuary: Due to Covid the resettlement programme has been delayed (as discussed during our September meeting).

· Myanmar: Letters are regularly written, the situation of the Rohingya in Burma and in Bangladeshi refugee camps remains difficult.

· Write for Rights: For 2020 everyone will be sending their own cards and doing their own online actions.

Other

We successfully updated our Googlegroups mailing list; those on the list have pro-actively opted to

be on the list.

Anti-racism action plan: we had separate meeting to discuss this. We invited two local counsellors to

our group meetings to find out more about what is being done locally but both could not attend; we

will try again.

Speakers: Especially with our meetings being held online this is a good opportunity to have speakers

also from further afield as there is very little travel time involved in attending meetings. Once we are

able to meet again in person, internet connection in the crypt might not be sufficient for this to be

an option.

Winter and Summer Socials

We met in-person (!) on Bank Holiday Monday in the Rose Garden in Greenwich Park, socially

distanced. It was a lovely afternoon, both in terms of weather but also company. I really do now

value personal contact so much more.

Shelagh hosted our annual winter social in her lovely flat with the fire going in January – just as we

were all becoming aware of the pandemic in China and nearly two weeks before Wuhan locked

down; little did we know then that we would not even be discussing having a winter social in 2021.

Thank you

A big thank you to everyone on the committee and all group members who have continued to

actively contribute to the group during a difficult year. 

Rachel Errington

Present: 


Rachel – Chair


Roger – Vice Chair


Geoff – Secretary


David We - Treasurer


David Wi


Simon


Dee


Danuta


Nancy


Ann 


Brigitte 


Melanie


Laurence


Lisa


Amanda





Apologies:


Ken


Olwen


Ange


Graham











 








